A regular monthly meeting of the Gilmore Township Board was held on
October 11, 2023 at the Gilmore Township Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Gibbs, Lasher, Marshall, Silker, McConnell
MEMBERS ABSENT: None

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by
Marshall to approve the agenda. All yeas being heard the motion
carried. Yeas-5, Nayes-0

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: Mike Main was present and gave his annual
Isabella County Sheriff’s report.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: A motion was made by Silker and
seconded by McConnell to approve the minutes from the September
13t 2023 meeting. All yeas being heard the motion carried. Yeas-5,
Nayes-0

TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made by Silker and seconded by
Gibbs to approve the treasurers report in the amount of $18,447.61
with check numbers 9390-9409. Al| yeas being heard the motion
carried. Yeas-5, Nayes-0

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: A. New township hall update. After discussion
a motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Silker to approve signing
the contract with Goudreay and Associates that was approved at the
December 12, 2022 meeting in the amount of $42,120.00. A roll call
vote was taken. McConnell-Naye, Gibbs-Yeas, Marshall-Yeas, Silker-Yeas,
Lasher-Yeas. The motion carried. Yeas-4, Nayes-¢

NEW BUSINESS: None

OFFICERS REPORT: Gibbs spoke on the upcoming election cycle. There
appears to be more registered voters in the township over the last
several months and that election training will be postponed until
January 2024. Gibbs also stated that the RFM group is working on the
Township Quickbooks program for accounting. Marshall stated that
winter taxes are expected to be out by the end of November. McConnell




stated the need for the cemetery road to be widened out in the
southeast corner. Silker stated that he is going to perform a trial
cleaning on a stone at the cemetery. Lasher stated that Lisa Graham is
working on completing the updating of the cemetery files in the new
BS&A software program.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by Silker and seconded by
McConnell to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 pm. All yeas being heard the
meeting was adjourned.

Thomas G Gibbs, Clerk, %pproved minutes, October 11th 2023.
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